
TROOP 243
June 29, 2006
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents, scouts and friends of Troop 243, 

1. BUS – As many of you are aware, Friends of Troop 243 (Friends), a non-profit corporation was formed to help our troop with bus transportation.  To date, "Friends" purchased a bus, had the engine rebuilt, had it painted, and has paid for all maintenance and insurance.  Currently Ian Schuler is about 40% finished with a project to add an air-brushed design to each side of the bus.  For income, "Friends" relies on donations and payments from Kroger and Thornton when "Friends" gift cards are used / renewed. The "Friends" bank balance is currently around $300, with approximately $100 in outstanding bills.  "Friends" has more gift cards available.  If you know of someone who is willing to support scouts, by using one of these gift cards, please contact Frank Hulsman at 499-2360.
2. Troop 243 Anniversary Celebration and Court of Honor will be held Saturday August 26.  Festivities should start in late afternoon starting  with games and fun, followed by a picnic dinner and the Court of Honor.   All families are asked to bring a covered dish to share, lawn chairs, and drinks.  The Troop will provide hamburgers, hot dogs and buns.  The exact location has not been determined so we will firm things up later and let you know.
 
3. Flower Sale – Next month’s newsletter will be accompanied by scout account balances or we will distribute the results at a future Troop meeting.  Check with Julie Renn if you want prior information.
4. Every year we award a “Distinguished Scout Award”, in memory of Mark Zimmerer.  A nomination form is enclosed with this mailing.  Nominations can be made by scouts, parents and adult leaders.  The criteria are listed on the form.  Please nominate a scout and send your nomination to Frank Hulsman at the address listed on the form by August 13th.


5. Summer Camp.  Crooked Creek summer camp will be here soon.  I talked to a scout from another troop and it was all that.  Please get your health forms turned into Paul Koprucki.  NO ONE can camp without one of these completed forms.
6. The July PLC meeting will be held one evening during summer camp, at summer camp.  It will not be held on July 30th.
7. August 13th is the troop’s annual planning meeting to which all are invited.  Bring your ideas and opinions!

8. The St. Barnabas Parish picnic is coming up.  As usual our troop will support the picnic in several ways.  Our troop meeting on the evening of July 5th will be used to begin set up.  We will also help with set up and take down later as well as direct traffic.  In addition to the troop meeting, we are asking each scout to work a 2 hour shift directing traffic from 3-9 and a second 2 hour shift setting up on Sat. from 9-11 AM or taking down on Sunday morning from 8-10A.  This will count toward Scout required service hours.

Yours in Scouting,

Bruce Bohn, Troop Committee Secretary
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


